

Works to reduce the impact of future flooding in Nabiac will deliver a new town picnic area.

The project, due to commence later this month, will revive a 125m section of Town Creek, extending from private property north of Clarkson Street, through to the triangular section at the corner of Clarkson and Nabiac Streets.

What's being done?

- Clearing of creek bed, removing invasive vegetation, and replanting banks with native species
- Rehabilitation of the public area on the southern side of Clarkson Street
- Installation of picnic tables and litterbins to create an exciting new picnic area
- To coincide with this project, shade sails will also be installed over the Memorial Park playground

What to expect

- Heavy equipment and crews moving in and around the area, 7am 6pm weekdays, and 8am 1pm on Saturdays
- Minor traffic control at times (road and driveway access will be maintained)
- Worksite office at the end of Ferris Place, and a temporary stockpile of waste material at the corner of Wallanbah and Candoormakh Creek Roads

Timings

The work is expected to be completed over 12 weeks, weather permitting, for completion at the end of June 2022.



These works are funded through the Federal Government's Local Roads and Community Infrastructure grants program. The Town Creek Revival project has been developed in conjunction with Nabiac Village Futures Group and the work of the Neighbourhood Centre and Op-Shop volunteers who have provided funding for the new picnic tables.